
 

Telford & Wrekin Council (Severn Drive and Whitchurch Road, Wellington) (One-way Street 
Restriction and Revocation) Traffic Regulation Order 2023 
Notice is hereby given that the Borough of Telford & Wrekin in exercise of its powers under Sections 1(1), 
2(1), 2(2), 4(2) and Part III of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (“the Act”) and of all other 
enabling powers and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police in accordance with the Act hereby 
propose to make the following Order. 
1. It is proposed to introduce a One-way street restriction on the length of road specified in Column 1, where 

vehicles shall only travel in the direction specified in Column 2 of Schedule 1 to this Notice.  
2. To revoke the existing One-way Street Restriction listed in the Schedule of Revocation. 
3. An exemption shall apply to emergency service vehicle when responding to an emergency, taking all due 

care and attention. 

Schedule 1 - (One-way Traffic) 

Column 1 Column 2 

1. SEVERN DRIVE; From its junction with Harley Close in a northerly 
direction for a distance of 16 metres. 

From south 
to north 

Schedule of Revocation  
Items to be revoked from: 

THE COUNCTY COUNCIL OF SHROPSHIRE (SEVERN DRIVE, DOTHILL WELLINGTON) (ONE-WAY 
TRAFFIC) ORDER 1992 

Schedule 2 - (One-way Traffic) 

Column 1 Column 2 

1. SEVERN DRIVE; That length of Severn Drive which extends from its 
junction with Harley Close for a distance of 126 metres in a northerly 
direction. 

From south 
to north 

2. WHITCHURCH ROAD; That length of road which connects Severn 
Drive with Whitchurch Road and extends from the junction with Severn 
Drive for a distance of 36 metres in an easterly direction. 

From west 
to east 

The point of the Order is to amend the length of the existing One-way Street restriction. 
Usual exemption shall apply to emergency service vehicle when responding in an emergency. A copy of the 
draft Order, the relevant plans, a statement of the Council’s reasons for proposing to make the order, may be 
examined during usual office hours at Telford & Wrekin, Addenbrooke House, Ironmasters Way, Telford, TF3 
4NT. Alternatively you may examine the proposals online at www.telford.gov.uk/tro  
If you wish to object to the proposed order, you should do so in writing setting out the grounds for your 
objection and sending it by 31 day of January 2023 to:   Traffic Management Centre, Neighbourhood and 
Leisure Services, Telford & Wrekin Council, TF3 4JA or highways@telford.gov.uk 
Anthea Lowe, Associate, Director: Policy & Governance 06/01/2023 
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